
  
 
 
 

 

Curriculum Department Report to the Board of Education 
December 6, 2019 

 
 
To:  Mr. Middleton, Superintendent 
        Ms. Malone, Chairperson of the Board  
        Members of the Board of Education 
 
November 11, 2019 – December 6, 2019 
 
Teaching and Learning Initiatives & Highlights 

• The Curriculum Department’s work focused on these main areas this month: 

• Collaboration with the Education Recovery Staff from KDE 

• Attended various regional meetings as NKCES, including Grants Consortium, Title, & Professional Learning 
Consortium 

• Conducted District Instructional Meetings with principals to discuss curriculum, instruction, & assessment 
updates 

• Amy continues to assist each of the schools with finalizing renovations for their MakerSpaces and their Media 
Centers 

• Rachel is collaborating with each school on the implementation & monitoring of their Federal Funds 

• Attended school level PLC meetings to provide assistance to teachers 

• Conducted meetings with teachers of EL to plan for upcoming ACCESS Testing 

• Rachel attended the River Cities Hub Network meetings and the Navigo meetings with NHS 

• Participation in each school’s Admin Team meetings 
• Conducted School Improvement Work Session Meetings to continue 2020 CDIP/CSIP work  

• Conducted individual Principal meetings to discuss progress on the work centered on their Improvement 
Priorities from their Diagnostic Reviews along with embedding the next steps into their 2020 CSIP 

• Organized and conducted multiple meetings to develop a process to collaborate with other districts regarding 
effective public school practices that meet KY Legislative laws & regulations 

• Attended ACT Training with all BACs to learn all ACT requirements and regulations for the Sprig 2020 testing 
session 

• Amy & Rachel attended the Night of Hope event at NKU during the Homelessness Awareness Week activities 

• Participation in the ReNewport Open House event 
• Conducted walkthroughs with the Scholastic Consultant to provide feedback on the implementation of the ELA 

initiatives 

• Rachel collaborated with other NKY schools to submit the new Perkins V Grant 

• Amy attended the “Miracle Worker” production at NHS 

• Rachel is working with Gateway to be more intentional about the alignment of courses and career pathways for 
students 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Amy Gilkison  Carla Davis Rachel Ball    Linda Rains    

Amy Gilkison    Carla Davis   Rachel Ball          Linda Rains 
Assistant Superintendent   Director of Curriculum Federal Programs Coordinator        Curriculum Resource 
Specialist 
Chief Academic Officer        


